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LETTER DATED 29 JANUARY 198B FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF
CANADA TO THE IINITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

I have the honour to transmit the text of a statement issued on
27 January 1988 by the Secretary of State for External Affairs, the
Riqht Honourable Joe Clark, on the report of the Secretary-General on the situation
in the occupied Arab ter ritor ie.;.

I should he crrateful if you would arcanqe to have this letter and the attached
text distributed as a document of the Security Council.

(6 iqwd) Stephen LEWIS
Ambassador and

Permanent Representative
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Annex

Text of a statement issued on 27 January 1988 by the
Secretary  of State for External Affairs of Canada on
the repurt  of the Secretary-General on the situation

in the occupied Arab terr i tot ies

[Or iqi,lal: Enqlish and French1

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the Right Honourable Joe Clark,
welcomed the onited Nations Secretary-General’s analysis of the situation in the
occupied territories. He also expressed appreciation for the identification of
realistic and practicable measures for th: safety of their population and for the
report’s emphasis on the need to find a political solution to the current situation.

Consistent with Canada’s lonq--atand inq position that the Fourth Geneva
Convention applies to the territories, Canada wc~ld  be prepared to join with other
contract inq part ies  to  that  Convent ion in an appeal to the Government  of Israel to

apply its provisions to the West Rank and the Gaza Strip. Violations of the Geneva
Convent ion, includinq human rights ahuses  and settlements, are unacceptable  and

damaqinq to the peace process. By applyinq  the Convention, Israel would provide
significant confirmation of its willinqness to encouraqe  a climate for peaceful

neqotiations.

The Government of Canada is ready to respond to an appeal for funds hy the
International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC)  to finance the extra activities
required by the increase in detainees. As a major contributor to the tlnited
Nations Relief and Works Aqency  for Palestine Refuqees in the Near East (IJNRWA),  we
believe the international corriunity  should join in the effort called for in the
Secretary-General’s report to improve the infrastructure of the refugee camps
located in the occupied territories. On 20 January, Canada made an additional
contribution of $500,000 to special construction projects to the benefit of the
refuqee population. In 1987, Canada devoted $1.25 million in development
assistance to the territories. It will continue to share in efforts to assist
these territories in ways helpful tu peace.

Such measures, however, will not remove the root causes of the recent traqic
e-dents. As stated by the Secretary-General, “the underlyinq problem can only he
resolved throuqh a political settlement”. Canada joins in his call for each side
to strive to understand better the leqitimate interests of the other and to act in
a manner which promotes mutual understandinq.

Canada believes that an international  conference leadinq to direct
neqotiations would provide a sditahle framework for the conclusion of a just and
lastinq settlement.


